

**Minutes of the Meeting of Uffington Parish Council**  
**Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> April 2020 at 5.30 pm**  
**By Zoom conference**

Present: Cllr Simon Jenkins (Chair), Cllr Dale Pilchowski, Cllr Fenella Oberman, Cllr Nigel Puddicombe, Cllr Mike Oldnall, Cllr Graham Banks  
 Clerk/Finance Officer: Julia Evans  
 District Councillor: Cllr Nathan Boyd  
 County Councillor:  
 Members of the Public: 2 members of the public

| 83/20 | <b>APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE</b><br>County Councillor Yvonne Constance   | <b>Action</b>   |
|-------|--|-----------------|
| 84/20 | <b>DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST</b><br>None.   |                 |
| 85/20 | <b>MINUTES OF EXTRAORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 20<sup>th</sup> MARCH 2020</b><br>Cllr Puddicombe proposed acceptance of the minutes of the meeting held on 20 <sup>th</sup> March, Cllr Oberman seconded. RESOLVED. The minutes were signed.  |                 |
| 86/20 | <b>REPORT FROM THE CORONAVIRUS UBW SUPPORT GROUP</b><br>Cllr Jenkins reported that there had been a huge response to the call for volunteers from Uffington, Baulking and Woolstone. The team is now established and appears to be working well. Information had been received from the Vale about their shielding programme. Cllr Jenkins to circulate to the volunteers and Councillors. The Volunteer Policy and Procedure had been previously circulated and reviewed. This was approved. Proposed: Cllr Oldnall, Seconded: Cllr Puddicombe. RESOLVED. The volunteer risk assessment had been previously circulated and reviewed. This was approved. Proposed: Cllr Oberman, Seconded: Cllr Puddicombe. RESOLVED. The strategy document had been previous circulated and reviewed. This was approved. Proposed: Cllr Pilchowski, Seconded: Cllr Oldnall. RESOLVED.                                       |                 |
| 87/20 | <b>REMAINING BUSINESS FROM PREVIOUS MEETING</b><br>a) <b>55/20 (31/20 - 04/20 - 280/19 - 252/19 - 226/19 - 201/19 - 177/19 - 155/19 - 131/19 - 107/19 - 77/19 - 52/19 - 29/19 - 4/19 - 226/18 - 299/18) – Community Speedwatch.</b><br>No progress.<br>b) <b>55/20 (31/20 - 04/20 - 280/19 - 272/19) – Improvements to Footpath 19.</b> Cllr Jenkins reported that meetings had been held with the landowners. Cllr Oldnall to make amendments to the map. Cllr Jenkins to obtain quotes for the gates and their installation.   | SJ<br><br>SJ/MO |
| 88/20 | <b>COUNTY COUNCILLOR'S REPORT</b><br>No Report.  |                 |
| 89/20 | <b>DISTRICT COUNCILLOR'S REPORT</b><br>Cllr Boyd thanked the members of the Coronavirus support group. Council business is carrying on as normal, as far as possible. Planning applications are still being accepted and being sent out for consultation. A call for sites has been issued for the next version of the Local Plan. Cllr Jenkins asked whether the Parish Council could submit suggestions for development sites. Cllr Boyd stated that they could, but would not be considered without the landowner's submission of the land. He recommended that the Parish Council liaise with landowners before making any submissions. Cllr Oldnall asked for information on the grant funding available. The Parish Council had submitted an application, which Cllr Boyd will be dealing with shortly. Requests for screens in local shops are being considered. Cllr Boyd was thanked for attending. |                 |
| 90/20 | <b>POLICE REPORT</b><br>The report had not yet been received.  |                 |
| 91/20 | <b>OPEN FORUM</b><br>Mr Rumble had previously circulated documents about the Village Hall AV project. The quote has been reviewed and the price reduced. The main hall project no longer requires S106 funding. The Committee would like to complete the project while the hall is closed. Cllr Oberman asked whether the supplier was able to obtain all the necessary equipment. Mr Rumble to check with the supplier; they had not indicated that there would be a problem. Cllr Pilchowski questioned whether three quotes were required. Discussion followed on this. To be discussed further.  | Clerk/MO        |



|        |  |    |
|--------|--|----|
|        | <b>THE JUBILEE FIELD TRUST</b>   |    |
| 97/20  | <b>Monthly play area inspections.</b> No report. It was reported that grass had been cut on the Jubilee Field. Cllr Pilchowski reported that someone had been using the play equipment for exercising. He challenged them and asked them to leave.   |    |
|        | <b>ANNUAL / QUARTERLY REVIEWS</b>  |    |
| 98/20  | None.  |    |
|        | <b>UPKEEP (INC. WATERCOURSES)</b>  |    |
| 99/20  | a) <b>Vale Deep Clean.</b> This has been cancelled.  |    |
|        | <b>GENERAL</b>   |    |
| 100/20 | It was agreed to sign up to the full Zoom package. Proposed: Cllr Jenkins, Seconded: Cllr Oldnall. RESOLVED. Cllr Oldnall to arrange this. Cllr Jenkins reported that he had signed up to an upgraded Mailchimp package to enable others to use it if necessary. Both of these items will form part of a grant application to Cllr Boyd. | MO |
| 101/20 | <b>Consultations</b><br>None   |    |
| 102/20 | <b>CORRESPONDENCE AND MATTERS FOR THE MAY AGENDA</b>   |    |
|        | <b>Correspondence:</b> None.<br><b>The following to be included on the April agenda:</b><br>No items put forward.  |    |
| 103/20 | <b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</b><br>The next meeting will be on Monday 11 <sup>th</sup> May at 18.00 by Zoom conference.  |    |

The meeting closed at 19.00